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Rabbi Alan Cook 
Rabbi Emeritus Norman Klein 

Rabbi Emeritus Isaac Neuman Z”L 

2019 BOARD MEETING 

FRIDAY, JULY 5 
7:30 pm Erev Shabbat Service 
 
FRIDAY, JULY 12 
7:30 pm Erev Shabbat Service 
 
FRIDAY,  JULY 19 
5:30 pm Shabbat Rocks! / Next Dor 
7:30 pm Erev Shabbat Service 
   
FRIDAY, JULY 26 
7:30 pm Erev Shabbat Service 
 
SATURDAY, JULY 27 
10:00 am Egalitarian Traditional Minyan 

Office CLOSED: 
 

Monday, June 10th—Shavuot 
 

Thursday, July 4th—Independence Day 

Bulletin Submission:  The deadline for August Bulletin is July 15th. All submissions may be edited for length 

and content. EMAIL submissions to:  Roxanna Davison, assistant@sinaitemplecu.org. 

SATURDAY, JUNE 1 
10:00 am Elise Ionin’s Bat Mitzvah 
 
FRIDAY, JUNE 7 
5:30 pm Erev Shabbat First Friday  
  Service & Dinner 
 
SATURDAY, JUNE 8 
7:30 pm Confirmation Service 
 
MONDAY, JUNE 10 
10:00 am Egalitarian Minyan (Shavuot) 
 
FRIDAY,  JUNE 14  
7:30 pm   Erev Shabbat Service 
 
FRIDAY,  JUNE 21 
5:30 pm Shabbat Rocks! / Next Dor 
7:30 pm Erev Shabbat Service 
   
FRIDAY, JUNE 28 
7:30 pm Erev Shabbat Service 
 
SATURDAY, JUNE 29 
10:00 am Egalitarian Traditional Minyan 
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From Rabbi Alan Cook’s Desk 

Recently, I reconnected via 
Facebook with a few old friends 
from elementary school. For all 
of the bad press that social 
media receives lately, it remains 
a wonderful tool for helping 
maintain connections over long 
distances. In this case, the 
people whom I “friended” were 
members of my class at Beth 
Shalom Day School, a small 

Jewish day school in Hollywood, Florida, that I attended 
from fourth through eighth grade. 
 
The school itself no longer exists; the congregation at 
which it was housed was a victim of demographic shifts 
in the neighborhood and was forced to close its doors in 
the mid-1990s.  I attended a different high school than 
most of my classmates, and my family moved from 
Florida in 1988. Yet here I was, chatting with people I 
hadn’t seen in more than three decades. It sent me briefly 
down the road of nostalgia. 
 
I looked back through a small handful of pictures, and 
our small, self-published “yearbook.” I recalled our class 
trip to Washington, D.C. and was amused to discover 
that in the yearbook, some of my classmates had already 
predicted that I would become a rabbi. Most stunningly, 
I realized that our eighth grade graduation took place 
thirty-five years ago! I still recall portions of the 
graduation recitation that the teachers organized for my 
classmates and I to perform as part of the ceremony.  I’m 
not certain if it was an original composition, or adapted 
from another source, but the title was “Stand and Be 
Counted.” In it, we reminded ourselves—and professed 
to our families and our community—that we had an 
obligation to be responsible citizens, striving toward 
justice and integrity. 
 
 

There were about twenty of us in that eighth grade class.  
Those with whom I’ve kept in touch over the years, and 
those with whom I’ve recently renewed correspondence, 
have indeed done remarkable things in their personal and 
professional lives that have allowed them to “stand and 
be counted.” We have become teachers, guidance 
counselors, doctors and nurses, attorneys, and law 
enforcement personnel.  We have been leaders in social 
service agencies, advocacy groups, Jewish Federations, 
and congregations. I’m sure none of us imagined at 
thirteen or fourteen years old quite what lay in store for 
each of our lives. We may not even have imagined that 
the words we recited during the ceremony would have 
lasting resonance beyond that evening. But that tacit vow 
we made to “stand and be counted” reverberates amongst 
our own children, the communities in which we live and 
work, and each of our ever-widening circles of 
connection. 
 
Here at Sinai Temple, as graduation season has recently 
passed, we are very proud of all of our students. Some 
are progressing to significant new milestones in their 
academic careers; others are celebrating advancements 
within their current school settings. We salute each of 
you, and hope that you, too will make choices and seek 
out opportunities that allow you to “stand and be 
counted.”  We pray that wherever your studies may lead 
you, you will always remember this loving community 
that stands by to offer support if ever the challenges of 
the world seem daunting, and to rejoice with you as you 
soar to new heights.  We wish each of our students, no 
matter what point they find themselves at within their 
academic careers, a hearty mazal tov!  May you always 
progress from strength to strength. 
 
L’Shalom, 
 
Rabbi Alan Cook 

Congratulations to Jacob Rosenbaum, who recently was promoted 

to the rank of Eagle Scout. We are grateful to Jake for his hard 

work in constructing our beautiful playground, which he did as his 

Eagle Scout project. 
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Writing my first bulletin letter as president of Sinai is 
deceptively harder than I imagined. To be honest, I was 
caught off guard with the difficulty. As a professor at the 
University I write quite frequently. But this letter is 
unique. It is something entirely different. I am writing to 
my fellow Jews and congregants—people and families 
who have built this wonderful congregation. How could I 
convey how special and wonderful Sinai Temple is? How 
am I going communicate next steps to the congregation 
that has accomplished so much? 
 
Faced with this difficulty, I did some research. I read over 
past bulletins and started to compile themes and stylistic 
pointers. I reached out for guidance from my family and 
lay leaders. Needless to say I received great advice. My 
wonderful wife poured me a glass of wine and reminded 
me to breathe and assured me it would be ok. My mother 
told me she loved me and was confident that I would do a 
good job while my father laughed and wished me good 
luck. My 14-year-old son suggested that I “use big font –
so you have to write less”! The advice from others was 
slightly more pragmatic like the suggestion to “aim for 6 
paragraphs; the first will be an introduction and the last 
will be a conclusion and the middle can fill in with recent 
events”. Others suggested to “just tell the congregation 
what you are planning to accomplish as president”.  This 
process of asking for guidance made me keenly aware of 
how supportive the congregation is. If you have any 
insights on how I should approach this bulletin or how the 
temple can do better feel free to contact me. (The most 
efficient way to reach me is via email : 
president@sinaitemplecu.org). 
 
Another example of the supportive congregation is Julia 
Robinson and Mitch Harris’ tenure on the board of 
trustees. We owe a debt for their contributions over the 
years. I, along with the board, will miss their insights. I 
also need to make a special note of appreciation to Gary 
Bernstein who is completing his term as past-president. 
Over the last six years, Gary has set the foundation for 
several large and ongoing projects including the sanctuary 
renovation project, re-imaging the building fund, and 
played an important role in hiring both Rabbi Alan and 
Rabbi Jody. He also happens to be a Temple by-law 
expert and is always willing to offer a helping hand. We 
are thankful for his commitment to the Temple and are 

appreciative of the strong foundation he has laid.   
I am thrilled to have Julia Rietz as Vice President, Bart 
Greenberger continuing as financial secretary, and Shari 
Fox, Debbie Levin Fliflet, and Bill Egherman join as 
trustees. I am also excited to have Dan Kopolow continue 
on as a board trustee. I have learned many lessons in my 
time on the board and perhaps the most important is that a 
good board makes the officers look good! I am looking 
forward to working with them and the rest of the board as 
we continue to thrive as a temple. 
 
How do I know that the temple is thriving? As I am 
writing this it is a few days past Yom Ha’Atzma’ut 
(Israel’s Independence), that Sinai sponsored in 
partnership with CUJF and Chabbad. And next to me on 
my arm chair is “Tunnel, Smuggle, Collect: A Holocaust 
Boy” by Jeffery Gingold, who was the speaker at Yom 
Hashoah observance. Just prior to that, there was last day 
of religious school BBQ and celebration. We just had a 
traditional minyan Shabbat service, and we have a Bar 
Mitzvah next weekend. Not to mention the annual 
meeting and Shavuot celebration on May 19th.  I failed to 
mention the weekly Friday night services including the 
Bnai Mitzvah graduation service, first Friday feast, the 
spa day fundraiser, and the Zahav fundraising dinner. 
There is a good chance that this list is not exhaustive and 
there were events that I mistakenly omitted. I hope you 
were able to attend some if not all of these offerings. If 
there is something you wish the temple offered—again 
feel free to reach out to me and let me know.  
 
Although we are thriving, we are facing some challenges. 
All of these wonderful events place strain on our building 
infrastructure. Indeed, a significant portion of our budget 
this past year was dedicated to repairs and upkeep of our 
aging building. This placed undue strain on our building 
fund.  It is our hope that the renovation will alleviate some 
of these building maintenance costs as well as rejuvenate 
our building fund reserves. We are also faced with new 
security challenges. We are confronted with providing a 
welcoming and safe Jewish environment. Not only does 
balancing a welcoming and a secure environment require 
difficult decisions, but it also requires significant 
infrastructure upgrades. My goal is to maintain the 
welcoming nature of the temple while instituting cost 
effective security measures. The board has proposed (it 

From President Jacob Sosnoff 

Continued on next page . . .  . 

mailto:president@sinaitemplecu.org
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From the Board 

JUNE FIRST FRIDAY 

 

Please join us for our final First Friday Feast before we head off for the summer! We'll begin at 5:30 pm on 
Friday, June 7th with a special early Shabbat service featuring our "house band," Shir Electricity. Rabbi 
Alan will tell a story. 
 
Following the service, we will gather for a delicious meal, and a chance to visit with our Sinai Temple 
friends. Weather permitting, we will have the opportunity to eat outside and enjoy playing on our 
playground. There's even a special dessert in store! 
 
Please RSVP if you plan to attend, no later than Wednesday evening, June 5th. This ensures that we 
purchase and prepare an appropriate amount of food. RSVP at https://sinaicu.wufoo.com/forms/
p1brkyrb1gefjt5/. 
 

If you are able to assist Rabbi Alan in preparing food or setting up for the meal either on Thursday 
afternoon, June 6th or Friday morning June 7th, please email Rabbi Alan rabbialan@sinaitempecu.org. 

SINAI TEMPLE BOARD MEETING MAY 2019 
 
 Rabbi Alan discussed the festival calendar in 

his D’Var Torah. A central question concerns 
“what are the fixed times that you can count 
on year after year?” While it is important to 
maintain tradition and continuity, he noted 
that we also need to strive to make the 
liturgy new and fresh. Keeping a balance 
between innovation and tradition is a key 
challenge. 

 
 Landau|Zinder will return to Champaign-

Urbana and our Temple community on May 
26, 2019. There will be planned interactions 
with community members of the Temple and 
different focus groups. This is an excellent 
opportunity for Sinai members to meet with 
the architects and discuss ideas for the 
upcoming renovation. The next planned visit 
of the architects will take place May 26, 
2019. 

 
 The Board discussed some options for 

Temple renovations and ongoing concerns 
about safety and security while maintaining 
an open, inviting atmosphere for our 
community. 

was voted on at the annual meeting) establishing a 
security fund and instituting a security fee to offset the 
cost of necessary security upgrades. There are most 
likely other challenges and solutions that are not 
currently apparent. Any insights on how to solve these 
challenges—feel free to share. 
 
The next few months are relatively quiet at the temple. 
There is no religious school over the summer and both 
Rabbi Alan and Rabbi Jody will be working at OSRUI—
our URJ camp over the summer. A good number of our 
children head off to various Jewish camps as well—
including my 8 year old son for the first time. (As of now 
I have been elected to be head carpool driver and 
schlepper for him and a few of his camp bound friends). 
The renovation committee will be in full swing as the 
renovation moves ahead. The green team is planning on 
planting a butterfly garden in the Cohen garden. 
   
Well for those that are counting this is my 8th paragraph 
—apparently I wrote a little more than necessary, and I 
managed to not even use excessively large font. I hope 
you will forgive me—this is my first bulletin after all. I 
look forward to working with you as we continue to have 
Sinai thrive.  
 
Cheers,  
 
Jake Sosnoff  
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Announcements 

The SRC continued to meet with our Architects 

through April and May. Many ideas and inputs 

were provided, including some ideas from Focus 

Groups of members that resonated with 

everyone. One of the most important areas of 

discussions has been security improvements to 

the entrances. Since the Board expanded the 

Architect’s work to include a Master Plan of the 

whole building, entrances on both the South (by 

the Library) and West (by the offices) are being 

reviewed. In the Sanctuary, the SRC considered 

many configurations for the Bimah and seating, as 

well as ways to make better use of the space in 

the Pods. The SRC also looked at options for the 

ceiling and lighting, trying to find solutions that 

achieved some of our goals for better visibility, 

sound, and air circulation without giving up too 

much ceiling height. There will be more 

discussions, and meetings over the Summer, and 

we hope to complete Concept Designs in the next 

few months. 

 

Sanford Hess, Committee Chair 

Photo supplied by  New Prairie Construction  

SINAI TEMPLE HOSTS SOLAR POWER HOUR  

6:30–7:30 pm June 13, 2019 

 

Join us June 13 when Sinai Temple hosts a Solar 

Power Hour and learn about Solar Power. Andy 

Robinson from the Midwest Renewable Energy 

Association will make the presentation, which is 

free of charge and open to the entire community. 

Those who attend will learn the basics of solar, go 

through some examples of the costs of solar, and 

learn about the Solar Urbana Champaign program, 

now in its fourth year. 

 

The Solar Urbana Champaign program helps bring 

down the costs for households and small 

businesses to add solar panels to their properties. 

You can read more about this program, which is co-

sponsored by the City of Urbana, Prairie Rivers 

Network, and the Midwest Renewable Energy 

Association, at https://www.growsolar.org/solar-

urbana-champaign/. 

 

Please attend and bring your neighbors and friends 

from the community. There is no need to RSVP but 

if you have questions please get in touch with Art 

Siegel at building@sinaitemplecu.org. 
Sunday, June 16th 

https://www.growsolar.org/solar-urbana-champaign/
https://www.growsolar.org/solar-urbana-champaign/
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Congratulations 

Elise Oikhberg Ionin will be called to the Torah as a 

Bat Mitzvah on June 1, 2019. Elise is the daughter 

of Tania Ionin and Timur Oikhberg, and the older 

sister of Ruth. She is very grateful to her tutor Dana 

Cohen and to all her teachers at Sinai for helping her 

prepare for this day. 

  

Elise is in seventh grade at Campus Middle School 

for Girls. She plays the piano and the flute, and 

enjoys being part of the Maccabee Flats at Sinai. She 

likes reading, writing and learning languages. Elise 

is bilingual in Russian and English and focused on 

bilingualism for her Bat Mitzvah project. She visited 

the Montessori School of Champaign-Urbana and 

talked to the elementary school children about the 

importance of language learning and about the writing systems of different languages. 

Elise also loves being with her friends. We are looking forward to  celebrating Elise’s 

Bat Mitzvah with you. 

Elise Ionin 

CONGRATULATIONS to all of our students, including our graduating high school seniors.   

A numberof our students were recently honored at Centennial High School’s graduation 

ceremony with the following awards:  Illinois State Scholars:  Bryn Gerwin, Isaac Soloveychik, 

Jacob Rosenbaum, Emma Glezer. Highest Scholastic Honors: Bryn Gerwin. Big Twelve 

Conference Academic Award:  Emma Glezer. Service to French Award:  Bryn Gerwin, Isaac 

Soloveychik. Center for Translation: UIUC Recognition (tri-lingual):  Isaac Soloveychik. 

Interact Distinguished Members: Isaac Soloveychik. 
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Announcements 

MONDAY, JUNE 17 

Dine in or Carry Out/Delivery 

at Monical’s Pizza, 

(2 participating locations) 

205 N. Mattis, Champaign or 

2720 Philo Rd, Urbana 

and Monical’s will donate 20% of the bill to Sinai 

Temple. To participate you will need to present a 

flyer when you order. (You can pick up a flyer 

located near the name tags or print one from the 

weekly email.) 

TORAH STUDY 
Saturdays, 9:00 am 

The Sinai Temple Torah Study Group meets in the 
Sinai Temple Library, and all are welcome to attend 
our stimulating lay-led discussions. Throughout 
5779, we will begin exploring the entirety of the 
Tanakh, not just the Torah. Newcomers are 
welcome to come study with us! 

 
BOOK GROUP 
Monday, June 17, 7:30 pm 

The Book Group usually meets the third Monday of 
the month at 7:30 pm. We will be reading The 
Mighty Franks:  A Memoir by Michael Franks (320 
pages).  Host and Facilitator:  Ann Sapoznik, 308 
Yankee Ridge Lane, U. (367-5262) Contact 
Person:  Susan Schomer (359-2938).  
          Monday, July 15th, 7:30 pm 
We will be reading Rules of Civility, by Amor 
Towles. Host and Facilitator:  Susa Cohen, 3506 S. 
Vine, U. (384-7871) Contact Person:  Susan 
Schomer (359-2938). 
 

GENTLE CHAIR YOGA 
Tuesdays, 10:45 am to 11:30 am 
SHAL*OM! Please come and try your first 
class for free! People have said the class is 

calming, refreshing and provides a nice, gentle 
stretch and great start to their day. Be sure to let 
Robin know that you are coming by by phone 
217-898-9953 or email robinfans1@gmail.com. 
 
VIMs 

Thursday, June 6 at 11:45 am  
Calling all women 55 and older, come join us for 
lunch and fellowship at Houlihan’s in Champaign. 
We meet the first Thursday of the month.  
If you would like to join us, please email Astrid 
Berkson at astridjb@comcast.net. (Call for July’s 
Date) 
 
 

mailto:robinfans1@gmail.com


8  Sinai Temple Bulletin  June/July 2019 ~ Iyar/Sivan/Tamuz 5779  

Announcements 

In May, Green Team members Holly Rosencranz, 

Warren Lavey, and Alice Berkson planted an area 

of the Neuman Garden with pollinator-friendly 

plants. Our Green Team founder Matt Entin 

provided a donation toward one of our projects 

before he left the community early this year, and 

we’re pleased to have his idea literally growing 

along with other Green Team activities. 

 

Stop by the pollinator area this summer and fall to 

see what kind of insects it attracts -- bees, 

butterflies, moths, and other insects are critical to 

our food supply and human survival. You can find 

more information, and learn out how easy it is to 

incorporate pollinator plants into even a small 

space at https://web.extension.illinois.edu/cfiv/

pollinators/. 

 

The Green Team welcomes new members as we 

plan for summer and fall activities. If you have an 

idea for a project and would like to join in please 

contact Alice Berkson at berksonalice@gmail.com. 

BRINGS THE GREEN TO SINAI TEMPLE 

Holly Rosencranz 

Pollinator Plants 

https://web.extension.illinois.edu/cfiv/pollinators/
https://web.extension.illinois.edu/cfiv/pollinators/
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PLEDGE REMINDER 
 
As the 2018-19 Fiscal Year is coming to a close, we would like to 
remind those with outstanding pledges that they are due by June 
30th. Feel free to contact Kathy in the Temple Office for 
balances:  217-352-8140 or stoffice@sinaitemplecu.org. 

Giving 

BUILDING FUND 
Richard Cooke 
Alia Horwick 
Jessica & Daniel Kopolow 
 
GENERAL FUND 
Julia Kling, in memory of Blair Kling 
Amy O’Dell & Robert Deville 
Myron & Sonya Sholem, in memory of Flora Sholem 
Marcia & Jay Zinger, in honor of our granddaughter’s birth and naming 
 Alexandra Carol LeRoy and her mother and father, Jessica & Ben 

LeRoy 
 
KITCHEN/ONEG FUND 
Jon & Kathryn Weisbaum 
 
RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
Yael Gertner & Mahesh Viswanathan 
Richard & Shirley Newman, in memory of Harold Miller and in 

memory of Ralph Newman, in memory of Pearl Miller, in memory 
of George Miller, and in memory of Beverly Newman. Thanks to all 
who remembered us with a Purim basket. 

 
TEMPLE SECURITY FUND 
Arielle & Russell Weinstein 
 
YESOD L’ATID RENOVATION FUND 
Natalie Frankenberg, in memory of Alice Ore 
Leslie & Gary Mason, in memory of Ruth Morhaim and in memory of 

Penn Nelson. In honor of Bette & John van Es for their 80 birthdays. 
 

Please send your donations made payable to Sinai Temple. Only 
donations of $15.00 or more per fund and honoree will be listed in 
the Bulletin. 
  
This listing only reflects donations received through mid-May. 
Donations received after this date will be acknowledged in future 
Bulletins.  

But we are ALWAYS open by 
APPOINTMENT.  

Email: nataliefr@comcast.net  
or call Natalie Frankenberg  

(390-4168),  
Jessica Kopolow (417-8699) or 

Pam Olson (384-4335).  
Cash or checks are always 

welcome. Credit cards accepted 
for charges over $25. We now 

accept Visa, MasterCard, 
American Express and Discover 

using SQUARE.  

Sinai Temple Gift Shop 
(All Gift Shop profits go to support  

the Religious School) 

Help us make room  

for new Merchandise  

by shopping our  

40% OFF INVENTORY  

CLEARANCE  

this summer 

We will be closed during June and 

July. but we will be available BY 

APPOINTMENT DURING THE 

ENTIRE SUMMER. Please check 

the August bulletin for when the  

Gift Shop will reopen. 

UPCOMING BAT MITZVAH 

Elise Ionin, Saturday, June 1st 

mailto:stoffice@sinaitemplecu.org
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Adding memorials to your membership record is simple. Just call the Temple office 217-352-8140 or email us at 
stoffice@sinaitemplecu.org and let us know the name of the deceased, their relationship to you, and the secular or 
Hebrew date you wish to observe their yahrzeit. If you are unable to attend services and wish to reschedule the 
observance, please let us know a few days in advance. 

Alfred Beller (17 Siv) 

Donald Brotherson (15 Jun) 

Edward Dolgin (19 Jun) 

Linda Hanau (15 Jun) 

Manfred Isserman (18 Jun) 

Dora Lovett Lapedes (19 Jun) 

Sophie Perlman Lenik (14 Siv) 

Phoebe S. Libman (15 Jun) 

Arthur Mayorwitz (15 Jun) 

Harry Robinson (21 Jun) 

Sonya Rosenberg (20 Jun) 

Harry Siegal (15 Jun) 

Harry Sudman (17 Jun) 

Robert Arlen Swartz (12 Siv) 

Joseph Towlen (21 Jun) 

Amalia Rosenheck Weinberger (16 

Siv) 

Leonard Weiner (17 Siv) 
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Sam Barker (26 Jun) 

Sumner Thurman Bernstein (23 Jun) 

Milton Bruner (24 Jun) 

Helene Dikelsky (25 Siv) 

Roy Wesley Downie (27 Jun) 

Louis Freudenstein (27 Jun) 

Millard Freudenstein (25 Jun) 

Maurice J. Ginsberg (23 Jun) 

Rubin Hamburg (25 Jun) 

John Kermit Helgesen (27 Jun) 

Jerome Kaufman (26 Jun) 

Megan Kemp (26 Jun) 

Rhoda Solomon Levant (25 Jun) 

Ellis Lipson (22 Jun) 

Herman Mautner (22 Jun) 

Seymour Robinson (27 Jun) 

Milton Rudick (23 Jun) 

Isaiah Scheeline Jr. (22 Jun) 

Melvin Schoenberg (28 Jun) 

Esther Reizman Steinberg (19 Siv) 

Mortimer Stern (23 Jun) 

Davida Lynda Stotland (22 Siv) 

Virginia Williams (27 Jun) 
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Susan Linowes Allen ( 9 Siv) 

Solomon Alpiner (10 Jun) 

Nita Aprill (13 Jun) 

Elaine Sweital Avner (10 Jun) 

Dorothy Bauer (13 Jun) 

Celia Blockman (10 Jun) 

Irvin Bloom ( 9 Jun) 

Naomi Dietchweiler ( 8 Jun) 

Hyman Diness (12 Jun) 

Judit Isa Halberstam (10 Jun) 

Edwin Harlib ( 5 Siv) 

Shirley Muriel Kalmanson ( 6 Siv) 

Irving Kohen ( 9 Jun) 

Judy Levin (11 Jun) 

Adele G. Libman ( 8 Jun) 

Louis M. Schutz (14 Jun) 

Frederick Sosnoff ( 9 Jun) 

Walter W. Stern (10 Jun) 

Myron C. Topson (12 Jun) 

Rosalia Blumenfeld Fagan Treuman ( 8 

Jun) 

Murray Trupin (14 Jun) 

Lynn Lazarus Weisskopf ( 8 Jun) 
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Alvin Berland ( 2 Jul) 

Max Caron (29 Jun) 

Julius X. Davis ( 5 Jul) 

Dorothy Eisen ( 2 Jul) 

Estelle Finkelman (29 Jun) 

Ronald David Gersten (28 Siv) 

Samuel Goldstein ( 3 Jul) 

Edythe Goodman ( 5 Jul) 

Joseph Hamburg ( 4 Jul) 

Raymond L. Holm (30 Jun) 

Dorothy Krakower ( 2 Tam) 

Rose Linowes ( 1 Tam) 

Lois E. Mecklenburger ( 3 Jul) 

Libby Miller ( 3 Jul) 

Ernest E. Pombert (29 Jun) 

Irving Z. Sherman ( 4 Jul) 

Frederick Steigmann ( 4 Jul) 
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Memorials for June 

mailto:assistant@sinaitemplecu.org?subject=Memorial
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Memorials for July 

Frances Reiss Adler (14 Jul) 

Paul Bercovitz (10 Tam) 

Hersz Yidl Bursztyn (12 Tam) 

Jean Libman Davis (16 Jul) 

Rose Adler Einhorn (11 Tam) 

Nathan Ferrer (16 Tam) 

Herbert Goldberg (19 Jul) 

Lauren Beth Katz (13 Tam) 

Leon Korr (14 Tam) 

Henry Levin (15 Jul) 

Anita Cohen Lieberman (18 Jul) 

Oscar S. Loeb (19 Jul) 

Rebecca Evelyn Shapiro (12 Tam) 

Albert W. Stern (18 Jul) 

Hattie Ross Sturmthal (13 Jul) 

Jon David Worsley (15 Jul) 
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Michael Dietchweiler (26 Jul) 

Rina Dolgin (25 Jul) 

Inge Sender Glezer (24 Jul) 

David Gordon Goodman (23 Tam) 

Jack Grusby (21 Tam) 

Emmy L. Holm (22 Jul) 

Stanley Louis Kaufman (22 Jul) 

William Libman (26 Jul) 

Myer Liebersohn (23 Jul) 

Florence Korr Lurie (21 Tam) 

Birdie Moritz (20 Jul) 

Justin Rachamim Pregent (21 Tam) 

James R.  Smith (18 Tam) 

Hilda Damick Weiss (24 Jul) 

Jeffrey Wiese (25 Jul) 

Freddie Fabert Witte (21 Jul) 
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David Garrick ( 7 Tam) 

Ella R. Hauptman (11 Jul) 

Donald Lachman ( 6 Jul) 

David Saul Lavey (11 Jul) 

Toby Lebenson ( 9 Jul) 

Ben Libman (11 Jul) 

Frank Monahan (10 Jul) 

Maurice Rosefelt (10 Jul) 

Rose Wolf Rotman ( 7 Tam) 

Isadore Schneider ( 9 Jul) 

Renee Soskin ( 8 Jul) 

Carey Elmore Terry ( 8 Jul) 

Eugene A. Weinberg ( 9 Jul) 

Edward Weinberger ( 6 Tam) 

Jack Wolf ( 4 Tam) 
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Miriam Lasker Appelbaum (31 Jul) 

Beverly Brown Caron ( 2 Aug) 

Marvin Samuel Didech (28 Tam) 

Norma Dodge ( 2 Aug) 

Carlyn Gottschalk (30 Jul) 

Solomon William Herman ( 1 Av) 

Harry Kaufman (25 Tam) 

Lotta Rosenberg Kling ( 1 Av) 

Harry H. Kozoll (30 Jul) 

Louis Levitt (28 Jul) 

Josie Loeb (29 Jul) 

Yetta Marco ( 1 Aug) 

Sidney Newman ( 1 Aug) 

Joseph Reiss (25 Tam) 

Sam Rudnick (27 Jul) 

Betty Shapiro (29 Jul) 

Abraham Stern (31 Jul) 

Harriet Solomon Stern ( 2 Aug) 

Muriel Branson Stolarsky ( 2 Aug) 

Mikhail Tsipursky (31 Jul) 

Irvin Levitch Wasserman (28 Tam) 

Marion Waxman (29 Tam) 
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Elizabeth F. C. Aub ( 3 Aug) 

Rubin G. Cohn ( 6 Aug) 

Justin Lilbert Cooke ( 7 Aug) 

Rose Hirsch Ducoff ( 7 Aug) 

Sidney Faiman ( 7 Av) 

Arthur Gitler ( 4 Aug) 

Dora Kalis Joffe ( 4 Aug) 

Solomon Alexander Klein ( 8 Aug) 

Harry C. Loeb ( 9 Aug) 

Lester Lowenstein ( 5 Aug) 

M. Richard  Mehl ( 4 Aug) 

Arnold L. Miller ( 8 Aug) 

Joseph Mizrahi ( 7 Aug) 

Ray Spooner ( 4 Av) 

Ruth Reyman Tager ( 3 Aug) 

William Taylor ( 8 Aug) 

Fanny A. Wagman ( 3 Aug) 
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The purpose of Sinai Temple is to worship God in accordance with the Jewish faith; to cultivate a love and understanding of 
Jewish heritage through education; to stimulate fellowship in the Jewish community; to strengthen bonds of loyalty with Jewish 
people everywhere; and to bring nearer the Dominion of God on earth through an emphasis on righteousness (tzedakah), 
commandments (mitzvot), and goodwill (gemilut hasidim) to one another and to society at large. 


